
Hi Everyone, 

 

Continuing Education News:   

The LVMA office and program committees 

have put together a great program for this 

yearôs Winter Meeting slated for January 29-

31, 2016 at the Hilton Hotel and Shreveport 

Convention Center.  Registration opens soon.  

See this link for more information: http://

lvma.org/LVMA/Education/

LVMA_Winter_Meeting.aspx and look for the brochure to arrive 

ASAP. 

 

Also on the CE front, I hope you were able to make it to the 

Southwest Veterinary Symposium in Fort Worth this year.  The 

conference is a favorite of mine for many reasons and I enjoyed 

seeing many of you there.  Partnership in this conference helps to 

keep our association strong as a source of education, networking, 

and revenue.   

 

LVMA Advocacy at Work: 

The LVMA has been actively engaged on many issues this year, 

including access to compounded medications for office use.  As an 

update, the Board of Pharmacy renewed the emergency rule which 

permits use of such medications by veterinarians.   Representatives 

from the LVMA attended a public hearing last month in support of 

permanent rule change.  The full Board of Pharmacy will consider 

the matter for permanent rule change in mid-November.   

 

On a national level, the AVMA is actively engaged in advocacy for 

clear and practical rules governing veterinary compounded 

medicines.  Check out the AVMAôs letter to the FDA addressing the 

draft guidance on Compounding Animal Drugs from Bulk Drug 

Substances:  http://tinyurl.com/nvuub57. 

 

We sent notice to every member of our federal legislative delegation 

voicing opposition to the so called ñFAIRNESSò TO PET 

OWNERS ACT.  This misguided legislation pits chain pharmacies 

against veterinarians and pet owners under the guise of consumer 

fairness.  In our opposition letter, we noted the following:   

 

1.     The high cost of medications has little to do with consumer 

access and retail mark-up, but rather is driven by drug shortages 

resulting from drug manufacturing and quality problems, delays, 

and discontinuations.  The FDA maintains a drug shortage database 

at: (http://www.fda.gov/Drugs/DrugSafety/DrugShortages/).  

 

2.     Veterinarians are trained in 

animal drug safety and 

prescribing.  Pharmacists often 

lack important knowledge of 

species differences which adds 

risk in error, injury and death. 

Veterinarians know the 

medications they are 

prescribing.  Specific examples 

of such errors could be helpful 

in this effort.  Details may be 

sent to me or your LVMA 

district representative.  

 

3.     Veterinarians know that 

providing medications at the 

veterinary clinic increases 

compliance, saves pet ownerôs 

time and money, and ultimately 

enhances the health and livelihood of the animals we treat. Lack of 

compliance results in substantial morbidity and mortality and 

ultimately translates into higher health care costs.  Convenience and 

client education matter and the veterinary office is the only place 

where these key health determinants are delivered together. 

 

4.     Adding an additional layer of regulation to veterinary 

prescribing is unnecessary.  In LOUISIANA, the veterinary practice 

act already states:  ñA client is not obligated to purchase a 

prescription medication from the prescribing veterinarian.ò  Other 

states have similar laws or policies.  

 

I encourage all veterinarians to contact their congressional 

legislators on this issue.  The AVMA makes this easy here: http://

tinyurl.com/njfqln2.  

Your membership strengthens our association and is valued and 

appreciated.  Please contact me if I can answer any questions or be 

of other assistance.   

 

Sincerely,   

 

Kirk Ryan 

LVMA President 
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